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Mossburn School chooses clean wood energy option 

 

Mossburn School has joined the growing number of southern schools converting to clean burning, 

efficient wood energy. 

When considering automating the coal feed system to the boiler the Mossburn School Board looked 

into other heating options, it was decided that the small extra expense of switching to wood pellet 

heating was the best option.  

Mossburn School Principal, Rachel Peters said that when they switched over to biomass wood 

pellets the whole system was upgraded and arrived in a shipping container that became the new 

boiler room. 

“The boiler is really fantastic in that it adjusts to the outside heat, so if it’s getting hotter during the 

day the boiler stops giving out as much heat which means we’re not wasting any energy.”  

“We feel really good that we’re doing the right thing environmentally in terms of our heating 

systems.”  

Venture Southland GM for Business and Strategic Projects Steve Canny welcomes the decision the 

board made when considering heating options. 

“This is a prime example of long term thinking by a progressive school board, this conversion ticks all 

the Wood Energy South boxes. We’re proactive in the biomass area and encourage other schools 

and organisations to approach us for advice and guidance around cleaner biofuel options.”  

According to Principal Peters the new wood energy boiler will not only keep the students warm, it’s 

going to help educate them as well. 

“Next year we’ve planned to study the Southland environment as a whole and we’re going to include 

the environmental impact of the boiler and other school activities within the curriculum.” 

Ends. 

Wood Energy South background: 

Wood Energy South was a carbon emissions reduction pilot project delivered by Venture Southland 

and funded by the Energy Efficiency and Conservation Authority (EECA). The pilot focused on 

promoting the benefits of industrial biomass boilers, facilitated and funded conversion of boilers and 

commissioned additional studies to confirm security of future fuel supply.  



During the three year pilot Wood Energy South assisted with the removal of thousands of tonnes of 

carbon from the atmosphere. While the pilot has concluded Venture Southland, through Wood 

Energy South, is still actively promoting the conversion to biomass boilers in the region.  

The work undertaken by the Wood Energy South team has been acknowledged at a national level 

when the initiative won the Large Energy User of the Year Award at the 2017 Deloitte Energy 

Excellence Awards. 

www.woodenergysouth.co.nz  

Mossburn School conversion video here: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5K96BEmBaf0&feature=youtu.be  

For more information about the Wood Energy South initiative and converting to a biomass heating 
system then contact GM Business and Strategic Projects, Steve Canny: 
03 211 1405 
021 516 347   
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